June 02, 2023, NYCRGC Board of Directors Meeting

Meeting Called to order at 6:35 pm.
Board Attendees: Bruce Hill, Ray Hill, Todd Corriveau, Bruce Ballard, John Pratt

Old Business:

1. The Club’s Spring Cleanup was held on Saturday, May 06. There were 9 volunteers who showed up
to help and we got a lot accomplished. Thank you to everyone who came out to support the club.

2. A work party was held on Saturday, May20 to install the backstop and complete the final touches for
the Archery Range. A Big THANK YOU to the 9 people who showed up to help us with this project.

3. Asaresult of the recent work on the Archery Range, it is now complete, and open for members’ use.
Follow the signs out to the range and please use it in a safe manner.

4. Per our May Club meeting, we have decided to dedicate the Lower Range for trap and skeet only
(shotgun aerial shooting) and move the stationary shooting platform up to the Long Range. We will
be scheduling a future work party to work on the Long Range and move the shooting platform.

5. Regarding the update to the Club’s Range Rules allowing the use of metal targets, new vinyl
adhesive signs have been printed so we can repurpose the old metal backed signs. Application of the
new signage should be completed within the next month.

6. The prizes for our 2023 Club fund raiser Raffle will be a 1.) 9mm Sig Sauer P320, M-17 handgun, 2.)
6.5 Creedmoor Mossberg, Patriot Rifle, and 3.) 10ft. fishing kayak.

7. We are going forward with the Club Auction, which is scheduled for Saturday, July 15. Due to recent

donations, we now have enough merchandise to make the auction worthwhile.

New Business:

1.
2.

The Archery Range is now open for members’ use.

A Hunter Safety Course is scheduled for Saturday, June 24. The Club Vice President, Shane
Lamontagne, is taking the lead on this event, and additional details will be available soon.

The Long range needs additional work due to the spring rains. We need to have a ditch dug, and a
culvert installed to drain overflow water from the left side and prevent the roadway from washing
out. Bruce Hill (board member) has a quote from Dan Wynn for fill, culvert, and the excavator work.
The time estimate of this work is approximately 1-2 days labor, and as of now, could possibly be
completed within the next 90 days depending on Dan Wynn’s work schedule.

Pig Roast in September — We may have someone who is willing to donate a pig for the roast. Our
Club secretary will follow up to confirm this. The Board wants to have a separate raffle to be drawn
at the pig roast. Bruce Hill will research the feasibility of offering 22, semi-automatic pistol for the
prize. A Motion was made to the general members and passed.

A proposal was received from a club member for the club to get a membership to the Gunowners of
Maine (GOM). The board reviewed and discussed this proposal, and it was decided to table a vote
pending further research and to revisit this topic at the next Club meeting in July.

**The board meeting was adjourned at 7:18 pm.



